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Volume XXXVIII, Issue 2 

BLOORBEAT 
The Newsletter of 

 

Minister’s Message  
 

A Back and Forth Anniversary 
 
In a marriage, as the years go by we start to look back far more than we look 
forward, memory playing a larger role than anticipation or expectation – though it 
wasn’t always so!  Who knows when the turning point occurs, likely at a different time 
for every couple, depending on their age and when they wed.  They’re held together 
by the lived bonds of the past more so than the promise of a future together, and yet 
they also know that passing their elusive turning point meant that they had reached 
the end of the beginning, and were now living beyond the point that marked the 
beginning of the end. 

We admire such lengthy devotion in marriages, especially in our era, and wonder how 
such stability, equilibrium, and commitment was achieved.  But there’s at least a 
touch of nostalgia, melancholy and even lament that lies within that admiration, 
knowing that the end of such a noble achievement draws nearer with each passing 
day.  This is how it is among couples who grow old together in the circle and cycle of 
life, and while much happiness and thanksgiving are carried along, we all know that 
our ending time is closing in. 

In some ways, of course, an institution like a church is like a marriage, with founding 
members coming together, making vows of commitment, looking forward and building 
a foundation of faith and service over time.  As the church celebrates 10, 20, 30 years 
together, with people coming and going, many of the original members remain, 
carrying the memories that made them who they are.  Traditions are established, 
leadership styles agreed upon, and programs and partnerships built for and with the 
community close by. 

But just like a marriage, in the life cycle of a church there comes a time when it 
appears that memories of the past outweigh the potential for the future, holding on to 
traditions becomes primary, the old are valued by some more than the new or the 
young, and a different trajectory takes hold.  At what point in the life cycle of a church 
does it become apparent that memory plays a larger role than anticipation or 
expectation, when memory becomes more consistently present than hope?  It’s an 
imprecise point, and different for all churches, but most people can tell when a church 
reaches the age when its well past the end of the beginning, and has left behind the 
beginning of the end. 

         (continued on page 4) 
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WORSHIP SERVICES IN THE WEEKS AHEAD     
 

March 10 Lent 1 
 17 Lent 2 / 61st Anniversary Sunday 
 24 Lent 3 
 31 Lent 4 
April  7 Lent 5 
 14 Palm / Passion Sunday / COMMUNION  
 18 Maundy Thursday – 7 pm at St. James UC 
 19 Good Friday – 10:30 am at Richview UC 
 21 Easter Sunrise Service - on Centennial Hill 
 21 Easter 
 28 Easter 2 
May  5 Easter 3 
 12 Easter 4 / Good Shepherd Sunday / COMMUNION 

 
Services  are at 10:30 a.m.  

Bloordale United Church 
4258 Bloor Street West 

Etobicoke, ON  M9C 1Z7 

(416) 621-1710 
www.bloordale.ca 

 

Minister      Rev. Brian W. McIntosh   

Pastoral Care Minister    Rev. Nelsona Dundas 

Christian Development Co-ordinator  Lisa Mazzariol 
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Presbytery Representatives   Norman Dundas  

     Paul Rose 

Minister      Rev. Brian W. McIntosh  
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Congregational Life  (co-chairs)   Pat Nelson   

      Pat Conway-Willis  

Communications    Julia Stavreff 

Finance, Stewardship, Planned Gift   Kim Freestone   

Outreach and Christian Development Lynn Lawrence 

Pastoral Care     Sylvia Williams  

Property      Shirley Scott  

Social and Fund Raising    Roxanne Dryding   

United Church Women    Joan Hollowell   

Worship      Melody Klassen   

Members-at-Large    Jim Bell  

     Amy Bickford   
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Stewardship Spot 
 

“Stewardship is everything I do after I say ‘I 
believe’.” 
 

 
A 60 Years Mission Worthy of Our Giving 
 
This is the last Bloorbeat prior to the close of 
our $60,000 for 60 years campaign at the 
end of March, and in this spot, as well as 
elsewhere in Bloorbeat no doubt, the closure 
of the campaign will be prominently 
mentioned.  Because of that, I went back to 
the Bloorbeat from March of 2018 to see 
what I said in this spot at the start of the 
campaign, and here’s the last sentence of a 
column I wrote then entitled “$1,000 a 
Year”: “Let’s each do our part to meet this 
achievable goal and give $1,000 a year more 
than usual – I know I will, because we’re 
worth it!” 

I’ll be honest, I was a little shocked, because 
I initially misread the intention of the title 
and presumed that I was talking about 
individuals giving $1,000 more than usual for 
the campaign over the course of 2018.  But 
upon reading the column I calmed down, 
realizing that I was simply saying our 
congregation should be able to raise $1,000 
more than our budgeted amount for each 
year of our life together. 

Even so, the thought lingered: How much 
have I given to the campaign?  So I looked 
at my recently received 2018 tax receipt, and 
was reminded that while I had kept my 
givings for everything else steady for 2018, I 
had neglected to give a sufficient amount for 
this important campaign.  Two thoughts then 
immediately sprang to mind.  First, I became 
grateful that we’d extended the campaign 
into 2019 until the end of our Anniversary 
month, namely March, so that I still had the 
opportunity to give.  While I had known this 
in my professional life and role as your 
minister for some time, I just hadn’t given it 
enough thought on a personal level yet, and 
I was grateful we’d made that decision. 

The second thought was more challenging 
and practical: why not give a gift of $1,000 
in total as an individual to the campaign?  
Because we extended it into 2019, I could 
spread my giving above and beyond the 
norm over two years, to ease the presumed 
pain of my pocketbook – though even then 
I’ve been blessed beyond measure, and 
needn’t worry! – so why not?  I wrote the 
cheque then and there for the remainder of 
what I needed to give to bring my campaign  

contribution up to $1,000 in total, with my 
own words ringing in my ear: “Let’s each do 
our part to meet this achievable goal and 
give $1,000 a year more than usual – I know 
I will, because we’re worth it!”  

Now we’re all different, living in different 
circumstances socially, financially, and 
otherwise, and no one can presume to say to 
another how much of a donation they can 
give to the church.  But what I can say is 
that most of us, myself included, can afford 
to give more than we usually do, because our 
definition of “afford” is usually tied too much 
to living in fear of what we won’t have in the 
future, and therefore we feel we need to 
keep more than we’ll actually need.  Of 
course we don’t want to be a burden to our 
children, and want to have enough to see us 
to our death – though the word “enough” is 
similar to the word “afford” in this regard!  
But we’re fortunate to live in a country with a 
pension plan that many are qualified to 
receive, above and beyond our employment 
pensions, as well as other benefits, such as 
old age security, senior’s health, and others.  
And beyond all that, we’re called to give with 
gratitude because of the gifts of life, breath, 
creation, joy, family, the gospel that guides 
us to the true, the good and the beautiful, 
and a countless array of other freely given 
forms of God’s always abundant grace.  

The last word is about another great gift of 
God’s that I didn’t mention: the people of 
Bloordale United Church who give great 
amounts of their time to make this church 
the well kept building and well run 
organization it is, above and beyond the 
circle of welcome and caring we create 
together, all centered in both worship 
services and community service that is 
valued by all those who have anything to do 
with it.  Surely the people of this church are 
worth our extra gift to our special campaign, 
if not to a total of $1,000 then to what God 
may call you to give.  I think we’re worth it, 
and I think you think so too! 

Brian 
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Minister’s Message 
(continued from Page 1) 

At such a moment of collective clarity, some 
may not want to do anything differently, 
content to ride their nostalgia out and stay 
the course, stick with the familiar, assume 
that little can be done, live in the land of 
memory alone more than ever, and accept 
that the end draws near.  Others, however, 
have different ideas. 

Thus far this may seem like a sad tale about 
both marriages and churches, but there are 
at least two important differences that leave 
us with good reason for hope.  First, a church 
is made up of many people, not just two, and 
it therefore has a better chance of 
rejuvenating itself through the 
intergenerational interaction that calls it 
constantly to look forward and not just 
behind.  Second, a church always has an 
opportunity to reinvent itself when it’s past 
the tipping point of decline.  When it 
becomes obvious to most, if not all, that the 
end draws near, a transformation and 
reinvention is possible, and the end is not 
necessarily inevitable – though that depends, 
of course, upon the course of action chosen. 

All of this leads to the story of Bloordale 
United Church, in service to the Markland  
and Bloordale community for 60 years.  In 
the last few years we’ve seen the writing on 
the wall, and while we’re not yet desperate, 
we are working toward our reinvention, 
instead of simply giving in or giving up.  We 
know that there are many in the community 
around us who care about our programs, our 
mission and ministry, and who wish to see us 
not only survive but thrive, though they may 
never darken the door of a Sunday service or 
even think about becoming a member.  
Whether it be the Children’s Craft Nights, the 
Concerts or Cubs, the building of interfaith or 
Indigenous relations, or the hosting of 
various program providers, our priority is to 
continue to serve the community.  But in 
order to do so we need to buy ourselves 
enough time to work with both public and 
private partners to reinvent ourselves into a 
church that sustains itself more in hope again 
than in memory alone.  We trust that the 
community of people round about us have 
hope that we’ll reinvent ourselves too. 

So we’ve undertaken a $60,000 for 60 years 
campaign, as our income falls and our costs 
of maintaining the staff and the building that 
serves us all continue to rise.  And even if we 
   

raise the $60,000, we realize we can’t 
become complacent and stay the same, as we 
face mounting costs that can only be covered 
by big decisions rather than little fundraisers, 
and we’ve only got a 3-5 year window.  While 
in this tipping point time, however, we’ve still 
been celebrating those 60 years in the last 12 
months, and plan to mark the close of our 
60th Anniversary year with a big splash on 
Sunday March 17th, first with the morning 
worship service and then with a special silent 
auction and Anniversary Dinner that 
afternoon at 5 pm.  We hope former 
members, those who haven’t come for a 
while, our partners, and the whole community 
will help us celebrate the milestone, and buy 
a ticket for $45 for the Dinner.  Together let’s 
make another 60 years of new, faithful 
service possible, by making this a first back 
and then forth 60th Anniversary! 

Brian 

U.C.W. News 

12 women from the congregation attended a 
lunch and tour at Del Manor Retirement 
Home. It was impressive. 

Our Annual and final Rummage Sale will be 
held on April 6, 9:30 – 12:30. 

Now is the time to do all that de-cluttering 
you’ve been thinking about. Bring in your 
“Why have I been keeping this stuff”, to the 
gym before April 5, and we will recycle it for 
dollars for the church. 

Much, much help will be needed with sorting 
and pricing on April 5, and selling on April 6. 
A signup sheet outside Rm. 15 awaits your 
signature. You are much needed for whatever 
time you can give! 

U.C.W. regrets to announce that there will be 
no Geranium Sale this spring. Our supplier, 
Colonial Florists of St. Catherines is no longer 
involved in fundraisers. This has come at an 
opportune time as the ladies of the U.C.W., 
with our dwindling numbers; were going to 
give up this sale. Thank you to all our 
congregational and community customers for 
25 years of wonderful support in this 
fundraiser. 

The U.C.W. has funded the repairs to the 
back door at a cost of $1,243; the opener 
mechanism on the inside door of the CD 
building failed last week. U.C.W. will also fund 
the replacement mats inside the doors. 

Joan H. and Grace E. 
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Bloordale United Church  
will be hosting our 3rd 

FAMILY 

TRIVIA NIGHT 
 

 
 

SATURDAY APRIL 27th 2019 @ 6:00 pm  
Want to test your knowledge and win some great prizes just for 

knowing about everyday stuff???  

1st Slice of pizza FREE - $1.25 thereafter FREE Snacks   

 $1.00 pop/juice  Beer / Wine for purchase 50/50 Raffle 

 Tons of giveaways  Prizes for the winning table 

$15.00 for Adults over 18 / $8.00 for children 8 – 18 yrs 

(Ask about family pricing) 
Call Roxanne 416 - 881 - 0997 or Nancy 416 – 620 – 5377             

for advanced tickets or purchase at the door 
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Property Revitalization Sub-
Group Report 
 
As stated in the Annual Report, we have 
undertaken a number of initiatives to explore 
options for mixed use redevelopment of our 
property, under the leadership of Paul Rose. 

We have a Memorandum of Understanding 
(MOU) with EDGE, a national United Church 
emerging ministry group, and their staff 
person has connected us with a few 
developers.  An initial submission to the City 
of Toronto by a partner developer for a 
housing development project on our site met 
with the same resistance encountered a few 
years ago, due to our being in a flood plain 
and therefore disabling residential options 
except on the frontage of the property along 
Bloor Street.  We are still exploring options 
for housing with a developer, but the scale of 
any project going forward would need to be 
smaller, which lowers profit margins and 
tends to discourage potential development 
partners. 

Discussions for social purpose use of the 
building have also been held, particularly with 
the Central Etobicoke Community Hub 
leadership.  EDGE is now expanding their 
work with us to enable discussions to take 
place with the City of Toronto regarding social 
purpose use of our property, and a positive 
meeting was recently held with 
representatives from the Hub group, EDGE 
and Create TO, a cross-divisional City 
strategic land and building development 
agency that’s fairly new.  EDGE will soon 
convene another meeting with other City 
departments as well as United Churches in 
our area, as we seek a social purpose 
component to our property options.  This 
work has also made EDGE realize that they 
need a building development fund to help 
congregations with property redevelopment 
loans, and EDGE is working within the United 
Church of Canada’s new structure to both 
incorporate as a property body and to enable 
greater clarity, flexibility and accountability 
regarding the sale, closure, or redevelopment 
of properties considered to be strategic 
locations. 

In a somewhat separate development, 
longtime resident renter agency Terry Tan 
daycare has obtained a sizeable grant from 
the Province of Ontario to upgrade the rooms 
they currently use and install sufficient 
electrical and plumbing supply, etc. to do so.  
This benefits our congregation long-term, and 
has supplied us with specific information  

about our property that helps us in exploring 
other options for space use or redevelopment.  
It is anticipated that construction/renovations 
will both begin and be completed by this fall, 
with minimal impact, we hope, on the 
accessibility of our congregation and other 
users to the property. 

Lastly the Property Sub-Group has held 
meetings with the United Church affiliated 
group Toronto United Church Council (TUCC), 
specifically their new Property Support staff 
person.  Through these meetings a plan has 
emerged to a) enable a package of potential 
rentable spaces we currently have, including 
photographs, square footage, seating 
capacity, etc. to be developed; b) engage a 
more robust marketing strategy for the 
promotion of said spaces.  Already more 
potential renters have been hosted for visits, 
and more are coming in the near future. 

All of these property options seek to enable a 
more steady stream of income for our church, 
in order that our Vision and Mission can be 
financed to continue to serve our members 
and our community.  And any redevelopment 
options will be put before the congregation for 
discussion and decision prior to being 
implemented. 

Brian McIntosh 
for Paul Rose 

Menu for Our Anniversary 
Dinner 

 

Sunday, March 17, 2019 
Reception: 5:00pm 

Buffet Dinner: 5:30pm 
 

Buffet Menu 

Garden Salad with Balsamic Dressing  

Grilled Chicken Scaloppini served with a 
White Wine Mushroom Sauce  

Cannelloni – Vegetarian /Spinach and Cheese 

             – Veal and Beef 

Vegetable Trio (warm) Cauliflower, Broccoli 
and Carrots 

Dinner Rolls and Butter 
 

Dessert Station 

Assorted Sweets 

Coffee – Decaf/Tea 
 

Cash Bar and Beverages 

Domestic Wine, Beer, Soft Drinks 
 

Cost $45.00, includes tax and tip 
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__________________________________ 

The Lunch Bunch Beat 

What can we say about the Lunch Bunch that 
has not already been said?  

The lunch bunch has been around for a 
number of years, and has no intention of 
stopping. The brainchild of Gord Moore, the 
lunch bunch arranges for group lunches after 
the church service and coffee time. 

Generally we try to have outings every 6 to 8 
weeks; restaurants are nearby, and are able 
to accommodate groups of 10 to 20 people at 
peak Sunday brunch time. Not everyone’s 
favourite spot can accommodate us, but do 
give us suggestions, and we will try to 
accommodate. 

When we go, we sit together at tables of 4 or 
6, and order from the menu (breakfast, lunch 
or even dinner) and pay individually. 
Everyone is welcome, and we will save you a 
spot if you are on “coffee” duty and will be a 
bit late. 

Our last lunch bunch was on January 20th at 
Cora’s on the Queensway. Nine of us 
attended, all having some kind of breakfast, 
plus all that fruit. 

We opted against having a lunch bunch on 
March 3rd which would have been sandwiched 
between, Annual Reports, Craft Night, Out of 
the Cold, Pancake Supper, and AGM activities. 

April 7th and May 26th are still dates that we 
are aiming for. It is hard to slot something in 
every 5 to 6 weeks when there is much going 
on, both at Bloordale and in life (Easter, 
Mother’s Day, Victoria weekend etc.). 

Please tell us if you are coming so that our 
reserve seating is not way off. Last minute 
eaters are also welcome; just tell us that you 
are coming, during coffee time. To sign up, or 
for information, talk to Gord Moore (647-660-
1359) or to me, Julia (416-622-6309).  
Carpooling is provided, and a good time is 
had by all. 

Julia Stavreff 

__________________________________ 

St. James Food Basket Needs 
Our Help 

When you go shopping, please pick up one 
extra item for our food box, if you are able.  
Each week, we suggest a food item, to help 
feed the hungry. Past weeks’ suggested 
items have been: peanut butter, cereal, 
canned tuna or salmon, toothpaste, pasta, 
beans or lentils, canned fruit, cookies and 
crackers. Please put items in Bloordale’s food 
box, located in the sanctuary, and we shall 
take it to the St. James Food Basket. 

The clients of St. James Food Basket could 
also use winter jackets or coats, hats, 
mittens, gloves & scarves for adults and 
children.  If you have any that you are 
finished with, please bring them to the stage 

in the gym.   

60 for 60 Campaign – Children’s 
Books for Sale 

A new Bloordale friend, Lucy Kovaliv, has 
kindly donated to us children's books that she 
wrote and illustrated.  They will be available - 
at $5.00 each - for purchase during coffee 
hour, with all proceeds going to Bloordale's 
$60k for 60 campaign.  These would make 
great presents for grandchildren and help our 
anniversary fund-raising!!   

Thank you Lucy. 

Pat Nelson 

UCC Kitchen Table Conversation 
on Social Justice Coming 
 
The United Church is wanting to consult 
across the country about social justice 
priorities for the national United Church, and 
has provided a guide to conducting such a 
conversation prior to March 29th.  Therefore, 
on March 24th Brian and the Outreach, 
Education and Advocacy Cte. will be 
conducting a Kitchen Table Conversation for 
45-60 minutes in Room 15 following worship, 
and invites anyone who wants to attend to 
come and share your feedback.  Speak to 
Brian if you’d like to know more. 
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$60,000 for 60 Years! 

Pancake Supper 
 
Bloordale has just hosted another great 
Congregational and Community Pancake 
Supper.  On Shrove Tuesday, March 5th, 
2019 we welcomed a total of 87 adults and 
children - happily about 27 more than 
attended last year.  The resident statistician 
advised that, in addition to 46 members of 
the Bloordale family, there were 
approximately 22 “Friends and Family” of 
Bloordale” and another 19 from the 
Community. 

Early in the afternoon, Victor Nguyen, 
Debbie, Dana and Bob Bach and the two Pats 
set up the tables, chairs, dishes, cutlery, 
butter, apple sauce, syrup and a coffee, tea, 
juice and apples station. 

Mid-afternoon the kitchen crew organized 
their stations, Grace and Jo-Em on “mixing”, 
Brian, Melody and John Pauksens on 
“flipping” and Joan managing the ovens and 
keeping the servers supplied with the 
pancakes and sausages.  Nelsona, Norman, 
Susan Parks and Evelyn were serving and 
floating, clearing plates and replenishing 
supplies. 

After some issues last year with keeping the 
food hot, this year there was more 
coordination between the kitchen and the 
servers; also having hot trays on the serving 
tables and covering the platters with foil 
resulted in hot food for the diners. 

Nancy Harris had been her usual welcoming 
self at the ticket table. 

Then the cleanup crews of Helen, Shirley 
Jankus, Irene, Ameena, Irene and Evelyn did 
a great job in the kitchen, including the 
careful cleaning of the grills. 

So many thanks to all!!  It is a great time for 
several generations of Bloordale families to 
get together and a chance for the community 
to see what welcoming friendly people we are 
at Bloordale! Over $500 was raised for 
Bloordale prgrammes. 

Many thanks again to all who helped in any 
way. 

 
Patricia Conway-Willis 
Patricia Nelson 

Interfaith Partnering 

At Bloordale we are active in seeking 
interfaith partners to work with, and have 
done so in recent years through the Arab 
Community Centre of Toronto (ACCT).  In 
making our kitchen and gym space available 
for Syrian women to come and cook together 
while learning English, in what’s called the 
Walima Kitchen project, for example, we 
benefit from rent and an occasional 
community meal that helps us get to know 
our neighbours, while they benefit from 
having a great space in which to meet and 
work. 

The ACCT is partnering with us on a few other 
projects as well, including our sponsorship of 
a young Algerian refugee male by the name 
of Ali, as well as an upcoming “People of the 
Book” Lecture and Discussion series on 
four consecutive Tuesday evenings beginning 
June 11th.  This series will consist of a 
presentation from a Jew, a Muslim, and a 
Christian, speakers to be determined, as well 
as to engage in dialogue and question and 
answer sessions with the speakers.  The last 
evening there will be a panel and some back 
and forth about the three religions founded 
by Abraham whose stories all spring from the 
Middle East and the shared holy city of 
Jerusalem.  More details will appear in the 
next issue of Bloorbeat. 

The final interfaith event to highlight here is 
the April 14th Interfaith Festival, to be 
held at the Tibetan Canadian Cultural Centre, 
40 Titan Road, from 2 pm onward 
throughout the afternoon.  The theme is 
“Building Bridges Through Love,” and 
there will be numerous presentations, cultural 
foods from many lands, singing and dancing 
performances, and tables set up to learn 
about the various religions.  This event, 
sponsored by the Etobicoke-Mississauga 
Interfaith Leaders Network, is free, so feel 
free to ask Brian if you’d like to know more. 

Brian 
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__________________________________ 

Ninth Craft Night a Big Success! 

We had our final craft night on March 1st. The 
four weeks were a resounding success. The 
children loved coming, the parents enjoyed 
bringing them and the volunteers had a 
fulfilling, and for some, tiring time. 

The number of children we had was Week I – 
46; Week II (the long weekend) – 25; Week 
III – 47; and Week IV – 44. That’s quite a lot 
of kids, all having a grand time. 

We were fortunate this year to have lots of 
volunteers; Bloordale volunteers but also 
between 2 to 4 students from Silverthorn CI 
each week. A number of employees from a 
local accounting firm volunteered their time 
and energy, including Kholoud, our 
sponsored refugee. 

A number of different media were used for 
crafts, including construction paper, felt, 
Bristol board, ribbons and yarns. The four 
weeks included, Joan H. running her popular 
plantings; Brian M. in charge of Carnival 
Masks, Bev and Alun M. supervising felt fairy 
wands, and Lynn L. looking after beads. 

One of the most popular crafts was ‘bath 
bombs’ made with baking soda, citric acid, 
Epsom salts, food colouring and essential oil 
(perfume, actually). The children had their 
own bowls within which to stir product, and 
then, after adding a little liquid, got their 
hands good and dirty patting the bath bombs 
into shape. Everyone wanted to do this craft 
more than once, leaving leaders Jason and 
Sarah, exhausted! 

For the second year in a row, Room 13 was 
turned into a hospitality suite, where parents 
and siblings could sit, chat and have a 
complimentary Tassimo Coffee and biscuits. 
We are not sure who was enjoying 
themselves more, the kids doing the crafts, 
or the adults chatting and socializing.  

The hospitality suite was suggested to us last 
year by Lynn Lawrence, and an excellent 
idea it has turned out to be! 

In addition to four craft tables with at least 
two leaders, we had a free for all colouring 
table, a manned plasticine table (for 2 
weeks) and two floor mats where kids could 
play with Legos, farm animals and cars. A 
few of the kids loved this activity more than 
doing crafts! 

The floor mats idea was another excellent  
suggestion from Lynn Lawrence! 

Much thanks to all the volunteers; to those 
that came once, and to those that came 
more. We could not have done it without you! 

Craft Night is one of the nicest things that 
Bloordale does for the Community. This year 
over 70 children came from varied schools 
and varied backgrounds. 

Thank you Bloordale, for serving the 
Community in this way. 

 
Julia Stavreff 
Craft Night Director 

Out of the Cold 

I'd like to send my deep appreciation to all 
those who contributed to this year's Out of 
the Cold dinner on February 15th. Your 
generous gifts allowed us to provide a hot 
meal for over 70 guests along with 30 
lunches and 20 subway tokens. Vinci Catering 
provided delicious lasagna and salads which 
were very well received!  

We really could not do this without the 
contributions of each of you, whether it was 
with your time and energy that evening or 
the donations that allowed us to put this meal 
together. 

With heartfelt thanks! 

Lisa 
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Join us as we go to see 
 

The National Balletôs 

The Merry widow  

at the Four Seasons Centre  
for the Performing Arts 

 
 

 

 

 

 
  
 

 

national.ballet.ca 
 

145 Queen Street West, Toronto 
(Corner of Queen and University) 

 

Saturday, June 22, 2019,  7:30 pm 

 

We have 12 Tickets in the Orchestra 

$140/$130/$112,  

2 Tickets in front row of  Top Balcony 

$72 
(all with 30%  group discount from the regular price) 

 

 

A Bloordale and Friends Event  
Carpooling Available 

 
For further information and tickets contact 
Julia 416-622-6309 (h) / 416-621-8050 (w)  

 

 

IN MEMORIAM 
 

Francis (Frank) Herbert Sword 
 

January 25, 1932 – January 15, 2019 

 

Ruth Marie Winterton 
 

February 6, 1925 – February 17, 2019 

Scout Reception of Feb 23rd 

The 401st Scouts provided a 
reception following the service on 
Feb 23, Baden-Powell Sunday. 
The Sunday that we recognize 
Lord Baden-Powell’s birthday is 

also the Sunday that we like to thank the 
Bloordale congregation in their ongoing 
sponsorship of Scouting; and providing the 
opportunity for our program to continue in 
this area. This year we celebrated 61 years of 
Scouting at Bloordale with cake and balloons, 
a slideshow, and of course a few campfire 
songs! It was great to have you join in the 
singing, and we hope you enjoyed seeing 
some of the highlights of the year’s activities. 

Diane Mulholland 
Group Commissioner 

Pre-Authorized Remittance 
(PAR) 

One of the ways that people who care about 
Bloordale act to secure its future is through 
the PAR program.  Brochures that outline 
how to do this are available in the display 
case near the office, or speak to Brian, Norm 
Dundas or Julia Stavreff if you’d like more 
information.  PAR does offer the church your 
consistent support, and helps with budget 
planning. 

Holy Week and Easter 2019 

 
Palm/Passion Sunday, April 
14, 10:30 am. Palm/Passion 
Worship at Bloordale United 
Church. Youth, children, and 
adults participate in our Palm 
Parade. We share together in 
Communion.  

Maundy Thursday, April 18, 
7:00 pm hosted at St. James 
United Church. We worship 
with our Tri-church Partners. 

Good Friday, April 19, 10:30 am hosted at 
Richview United Church. We worship with our 
Tri-church partners. 

Easter Sunrise Service, April 21, 6:26 am at 
the top of Centennial Hill. Organized by the 
west of 427 Ministerial. 

Easter Celebration, April 21, 10:30 am 
worship at Bloordale United Church. Inter-
generational service with Children and Youth  
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Mammoth  
Rummage Sale  

   

Come and Exploreé 

   Grannyôs Attic Collectibles 

    Boutique of Accessories & Jewellery  

    White Elephant  

 Sporting Goods  

                                                                                                                                 Books, Games, Toys  

            Small Furniture & Appliances  

 

 

                   NO CLOTHING  

 

Saturday, April 6th  

9:30 a.m. ð12:30 p.m.  
 

Sponsored by the United Church Women (UCW) of  Bloordale United Church  

           Note: Donations of any of the above items  

           may be brought to the church and left  

           neatly by the stage by April 5th in the morning.  

 

Bloordale United Church  
пнру .ƭƻƻǊ {ǘǊŜŜǘ ²ŜǎǘΣ 9ǘƻōƛŎƻƪŜ пмс-снм-мтмлΣ ǿǿǿΦōƭƻƻǊŘŀƭŜΦŎŀ 
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Consider a Planned Gift to 
Bloordale United Church 

 

Giving a gift to the Planned Gift Fund 
through your will is one way to continue 
faithful stewardship beyond your lifetime. 
When your estate plan is prepared please 
consider a gift to your church through the 
Bloordale Planned Gift Fund. Contact Julia 
Stavreff or Norm Dundas for further 
information. 

Sunday Coffee Hour 

We would like to thank all of our 
volunteers for doing Coffee hour 
and providing us with  their baked 
goodies. This way we can all enjoy 
meeting up with our friends and 
making new ones.  So, if Pat or Pat 

speaks to you  please say yes.  Thanks again. 

Pat and Pat 

Upcoming Events Summary 
 

Sunday, March 10, Annual General Meeting 
with lunch. 

Sunday, March 17, 61st Anniversary Dinner 
and Silent Auction.  

Sunday, March 24, Kitchen Table Social 
Justice Conversation. 

Saturday, April 6, Rummage Sale. 

Sunday, April 7, Lunch Bunch Lunch, 
Location TBA. 

Sunday, April 14, Interfaith Festival at the 
Tibetan Canadian Cultural Centre. 

Saturday, April 27, Spring Trivia Challenge 
at Bloordale. 

Sunday, April 28, Service at Wesburn 
Manor, Bloordale hosts the Wesburn Service 
at 2:30pm. The Bloordale Choir will sing. 

Saturday, May 4, Spring Property Cleanup. 

Sunday, May 12, Christian Family Sunday/
Mother’s Day. 

Sunday, May 19, Service at Wesburn 
Manor, Bloordale hosts the Wesburn Service 
at 2:30pm. The Bloordale Choir will sing. 

Report from the Revitalization 
Task Group 
 

Work has continued and there have been 
meetings in both subgroups. 

1) Property Options Subgroup, under the 
leadership of Paul Rose. Please see separate 
write up on page 6. 

2) Community Fundraising. The previously 
mentioned variety show, which was slated for 
late March/early April, is a no go, due to 
various health issues. We are in the process 
of organizing another Power of the Pen event, 
and are awaiting confirmation of dates from 
our author. 

3) Children’s Craft Night under the 
leadership of Julia Stavreff, took place as 
planned, and was a great success. See 
separate write up on page 10. 

4) The Finance Campaign, $60,000 for 60 
years is nearing completion. At the time of 
writing, we have raised $30,420.               
While our $60K goal may have been very 
ambitious, we are pleased with the results, 
which will help to keep Bloordale going. 

We are actively pursuing additional tenants 
with the expectation that this will provide 
some additional funds. One of the new 
tenants, already signed on, is a Children’s 
Summer Cooking Camp; Rooks to Cooks, 
which will use the gym and kitchen in the 
summer months (in cooperation with Walima 
Kitchens) for a rental fee of $4,950. See 
Rooks to Cooks ad on page 15. 

 

Julia Stavreff  
Chair of the Revitalization Task Group 
416-622-6309 / 416-621-8050 
stavreffj@stavreff.ca 

 

Spring Property Clean-up 

   Saturday May 4th ,2019 

The spring property clean-up will take place 
on Saturday May 4th.  Lots to be done inside 
and outside, and the Property Committee 
cannot get it all done without help!   

Please join us. 
 

The BUC Property Committee 
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Invitation for  Submissions to 
Bloorbeat 

Spiritual perspectives, committee news, 
community happenings, and ideas for 
changes and improvements to make 
Bloordale an even nicer place than it already 
is are all welcome. 

Please submit or discuss your ideas with our 
Communications Committee chair 

Julia Stavreff, 416-622-6309,  
stavreffj@stavreff.ca  

Bloorbeat Publication Schedule 

Following are publication dates and 
submission deadlines for upcoming issues 
 

 

           Publication             Submission 
               Date       Deadline 
   

2019 

             May 12         May 5 

            Sept 15                        Sept 9 

Bloorbeat Submission 
Guidelines (updated Jan. 2019) 
When you email items to Julia and myself for 
Bloorbeat, please include the word “Bloorbeat” 
and words about the specific content in your e-
mail header and in any file names, e.g. “Bloorbeat 
Upcoming Events”. This makes it much easier to  
locate the items in my rather busy e-mail inbox 
when putting the Bloorbeat together. 

In general, for  text-based submissions, please 
avoid use  of fancy fonts, and fancy  spacings or 
tab settings because these  create more work for 
me and make it more difficult  to maintain a 
consistent style in the newsletter. And please 
never use “All Caps” in headings or elsewhere . 

Straight text, in 11 point  font,  with bold (but not 
underlined) headings in 14 point font,  is  best. 
Use word wrap within a paragraph and “Enter” key  
at end of  paragraphs, but  not at end of each line. 

For photographs of church related items we can 
handle the standard graphics formats  such as .tif  
.gif, .jpg, .png or .pdf. We print in black and white 
but post on the church website in colour. 

For advertisements, PDF or uncompressed TIFF 
are the preferred formats. Please check picture 
clarity and text clarity of your ad  printed in your 
chosen size in black and white on a laser printer 
and  viewed in colour  on  a computer monitor. 

Bulletin and Music Dedications 

Weekly Sunday bulletins can be dedicated, 
with a note about why, by any member for 
$15.  This both helps defray our paper and 
printing costs and provides opportunity for 
special remembrances to be observed. 

Music can also be dedicated in someone’s 
memory, or in honour of someone’s faithful 
living.  A new anthem can be purchased for 
$100, so please speak to Brian or Halyna 
about your wish to support the music 
program in this way. 

__________________________________ 

__________________________________ 

Watch for our Next Issue of 
Bloorbeat! 
 

Both our AGM and our Anniversary Sunday 
are a bit later than usual, as a result of 
Shrove Tuesday (Pancake Supper) being a bit 
later than usual. 

In our Spring/Summer 2019 Issue of 
Bloorbeat, find out who our 2019 Bloordale 
Anniversary Award winners are. 

Our Honorary Life member of Bloordale 
United Church Council will also be announced. 

Stay Tuned! 

From Your Council Chair 

We have had a few special 
events during the last few 
months, and happy to see 
that our congregants have 
been there to support us.  

For our 60/60 we have 
made it to 1/2 way point, 
which is very good.  We 

picked $60,000 because it was our 60th 
anniversary. We want to thank all of those 
who have gone the extra mile.  We do hope 
that you will support us for the upcoming 
events.  Please keep an eye on the bulletins 
or the news boards.  

We have had a few more rentals which will 
assist us with our expenses. 

Your council would also like to thank all of 
you for attending our General Meeting, and 
as you can see we have done better than in 
the past few years.  We have to be positive 
going forward.  

Pat CW 
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Rides to Church 

If anyone is in need of / or able to offer – a 
ride to and from church for Sunday services, 
please contact Sylvia Williams of Pastoral 
Care at 289-232-5857. 

 

12 GTA Locations; including Bloordale United 

Rooks to Cooks  
Summer Cooking Camps for Kids  
* Learn from experienced chefs  
* Classes are hands -on, team -based and FUN!  
* 20  students per class; 1:5 staff to camper ratio  
* 10 sessions to choose from running July 2 to Aug. 30  
* Learn 4 -5 recipes per day; kids take home samples every day  
* Lunches, chef uniform, safety glove included in registration fee.  

 For more information:  

Web: www.rookstocooks.ca 

Tel: 833-243-3862 

Email: info@rookstocooks.ca 

Volunteers! We are currently looking for sum-

mer camp volunteers; please contact us by 

email for more info. 

Silent Auction Returning  
at our 61st Anniversary Dinner 

In conjunction with our 61st Anniversary din-
ner on March 17th, we will be holding a re-
peat Silent Auction.  Please think about what 
you would like to contribute.  Some sugges-
tions include: 

¶Theatre tickets 

¶Sports tickets 

¶Original artwork 

¶Baking 

¶Baby sitting 

¶Gift certificates 

Proceeds from the Silent Auction will go to-
wards Bloordale programmes. 

For further information, please talk to Pat 
Nelson or any other member of the Social 
and Fundraising Committee. 

Let’s make our 61st year an outstanding 
one! 

Bloorbeat Available via E-mail 

If you wish, you can receive Bloorbeat 
electronically as an e-mail attachment.  
 
Just inform Halyna in the church office 
 416-621-1710 

Bloorbeat on the Internet 

This issue as well as past issues of Bloorbeat  
can be accessed on the Bloordale United 
Church website at:  

http://bloordale.ca/bloorbeat/ 

http://bloordale.ca/bloorbeat/
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Bloorbeat Advertising 

Would you like to advertise your business in 
Bloorbeat?  Prices per issue of Bloorbeat  are: 

Business card size     $ 20 
¼ page size              $ 40 
½ page size              $ 70 

Our printed pages size is 8 1/2” x 11” 

To advertise, please call Julia Stavreff,  
416-621-8050 

 

or email stavreffj@stavreff.ca 

Bloorbeat is published 5 times a year by 

the Communications Committee of  

Bloordale United Church 

4258 Bloor St. W. 

Etobicoke ON  M9C 1Z7 

(416) 621-1710 

Email: bloordaleunited@gmail.com 

Website: www.bloordale.ca 

Committee Chair  Julia Stavreff 
   Editor John Pauksens 

Distribution Coordinators  Joan Hollowell 

    Shirley Scott 


